
   

                                    

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS  

May 22, 2023 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met May 22, 2023, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Brent Beck, Keith Roe, and 

Ed Duskie were present. Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

Keith Roe moved, and Ed Duskie seconded to approve the 2022 Noxious Weed Annual Report and 2023 

Noxious Weed Management Plan. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Sherry Koster, Jewell County Conservation District, presented the County Operations 2024 Budget request. She 

said they are collaborating with the school for educational programs and to provide a display at the County Fair.  

 

Carla Waugh said that Jes Pfannenstiel of KWORCC stopped by her office to present Jewell County’s Award 

for Exceptional Loss Ratios for 2021, by Premium Size, $50,000 - $100,000, 3rd Place. 

  

The Commissioners discussed the multi-county meeting scheduled for June 12th.  

 

Carla Waugh discussed that effective July 1, 2023, per Kansas statute the elevator is required to be registered 

and inspected by an inspector registered with the State Fire Marshal’s Office.  

 

Brent Beck moved, and Keith Roe seconded to approve the 2022 audit transfers. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

The minutes of May 15, 2023, County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed hauling asphalt and putting in a tube. 

 

The Commissioners signed the Western Kansas Child Advocacy Center’s letter of support.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00a.m. The Commissioners will not meet the week of May 29, 2023. 

 

 

__________________________________   ___________ __________________________ 

Ed Duskie, Member      Brent Beck, Chairman 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Keith Roe, Vice-Chairman 

 


